
 

Education and Training Committee 27 September 2007 
 
Reports from Education and Training Committee representatives at 
external meetings  
 
Executive summary and recommendations 
 
Introduction 
 
The Committee has agreed that representatives of the Committee should 
formally report back from meetings at which they have represented the 
Committee by completing a standard form outlining the meeting attended and the 
key decisions taken.   

 
Feedback forms, which are attached, have been received from the following 
members: 

(1) Alan Mount 
 
Decision 
 
The Committee is requested to note the document.  No decision is required.   

 
Background information 
 
Minute 5.6.1 of the Education and Training Committee meeting 23 June 2004.   

 
Resource implications 
 
None. 
 
Financial implications 
 
None. 
 
Background papers 
 
None. 
 
Appendices 
 
Copies of feedback forms. 
 
Date of paper 
 
17 September 2007 



FEEDBACK SHEET TO BE COMPLETED AFTER THE MEETING 
 
Name of Council Member 
 

Alan Mount 

Title of Conference/Meeting 
 

National Study Day – Continuing 
Professional development 

Date of Conference 
 

12th July 2007 

Approximate number of people at 
the conference/meeting 

35+ 

Issues of Relevance to HPC 
 
In light of the requirement for ODP’s to produce evidence of their CPD from 
October 2008, I delivered a presentation on meeting the HPC Standards of 
CPD.  The presentation included the following areas: 

• what is CPD 

• overview of each standard 

• what is require and what it means for registrants 

• how the current CPD is achieved or not by the profession 

• portfolio –vs- profile 

• the audit process 
 

Following the presentation there were a number of questions raised. These 
were regarding the method of how CPD profiles are going to be audited and 
who by? Who are the auditors (which professions will be involved? ODP 
representatives how many). Another question related to ODP’s who were 
currently serving with the armed services and therefore may be out of the 
country if they are random selected for audit and would not receive a 
request to provide their CPD. I gave out copies of the short guidance 
document/leaflet. 
 
 
 
 
 
Key Decisions Taken 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please complete as much of the above as you can and return by post to 
Niamh O’Sullivan, Council and Committee Secretariat, Health Professions 
Council, Park House, 184 Kennington Park Road, London, SE11 4BU, or 
alternatively by e-mail to alison.roberts@hpc-uk.org 
 
April 2007 
 


